
Pulham St Mary Town Estate and William Pennoyer for the Poor Charities’ 
report to Pulham St Mary Parish Council - 14th March 2023 

 
 

Trustees are pleased to report that we have been able to award more than £1700 in grants so far 
this year. We have helped a student with the cost of a laptop and also Pulham School with their 
garden project. We continue to support the Parish Church and in recognition of the present 
financial difficulties facing many people, we have increased the amount given in Christmas gifts 
to 14 residents. 
 
The advertisement for the Town Estate Charity in the Parish Magazine, along with those for 
Pulham Market, has now been included in the newsletters for parents of schools in the Harleston 
School Cluster and Pulham School will be adding the grant application form to their website, 
making it easier for parishioners to ask for help. 
 
A small strip of land in Station Road which has been leased to neighbouring residents for over 50 
years, has now been registered in their name in return for them bearing all the costs of the 
registration. This land was previously unregistered and we are pleased that the Charity no longer 
has responsibility for its maintenance. 
 
Cllr. Sue Ellam 
(Clerk to the Trustees) 
 


